ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V3 –
Committee Meeting Monday 12th September 2016 held at 7.30pm at David and Margot’s house:-

8 The Chantry, Colchester, CO3 3QR.    Tel 01206 364419

Present: Colin West (Chairman), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer) and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer) and John Russell (Equipment Officer).

	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 9th May 2016
The Minutes of the Meeting 9th May 2016 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.01) Geraldine has contacted people to try to understand why people do not renew their membership. Normally this is people who have forgotten to do so or they do not reply to enquiries so it is a difficult item to monitor.
(PM 3.02) Andrew would provide a statement to cover communication with the membership.
(PM3.03) Alex is still to review the role of Permanent Course Officer.

(PM3.03) It was agreed the title ‘Future Fixtures Secretary’ should be amended to ‘Volunteer Coordinator’ to more accurately reflect the role and would take effect from the next AGM.
(PM 3.04) Lyn would undertake the Safe Guarding Course on line towards the end of the year. The fee of £40.00 was previously agreed.

	Andrew
Alex
Lyn


	4.00
4.01

4.02


	Correspondence

Mike’s News has been circulated to the Committee as and when issued by BOF. 
The Secretary is in receipt of the Renewal Notice for 2017 from BOF. This is to be returned to BOF with the £46.00 membership fee by 24th October ie. after the SOS AGM when membership fees and the Committee composition has been agreed.

	Chris

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04

5.05
5.06

5.07

5.08
	Treasurer’s Report

(PM 5.01) David is still working with the accounts spread sheets in order to understand the accounting procedures the Club has in place. He has therefore been unable to produce an up to date printed report for this Committee Meeting but will work towards getting this resolved in time for the AGM next month.
The Club has a current account balance of £5002 with £78 yet to be invoiced and outstanding levies £900.00 leaving a balance of £4180.
(PM 5.03) Half the Active Essex bursary of £400 is yet to be claimed. This can be claimed when requirements are fully met.
Steve has made an application for a ‘Get Active’ grant from Colchester Borough Council and succeeded in securing the maximum grant of £1000. 
£45 is due from EAOA for map printing. Electronic cash transfer would be offered.
In overall terms the Club is in approximately the same position as this time last year.

Mapping expenses are also due from EAOA. This may have been already paid to Kevin.

(PM 5.04) All account procedures are now in place for Coop Bank.


	David
Steve
David
Kevin


	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07
6.08

6.09

6.10

6.11

6.12
	Current Fixtures

Eddie provided the updated 2016/17 Event Summary (Appendix 1).
The Wivenhoe and Highwoods events have been rescheduled as previously agreed.

All details for this year’s remaining events ie. Highwoods and Brandon are now resolved.

The Controller for Highwoods is Clive Wilkinson not Paul Lowe.

Lord Petre has agreed the access for the Writtle event.

It was agreed the Maldon Ultra Sprint on 20th May should be a level ‘C’ event. Lyn West will be the planner, Colin West the controller, subject to EAOA approval, and Eleanor Evans is proposed as organiser - tbc.
For the Urban event David confirmed that he has contacted the Institute and they are happy to allow us to use the premises on a similar basis to last time. In planning the course John C proposes to walk competitors from the Institute via the subway and pedestrian crossing to Castle Park. The start will be on the north side of the river and finish on the south side. Download would be in the hall at the Institute. Andrew Cordle is the Organiser for the Urban event on 21st May and Graham Louth (WAOC) the Controller. Eddie to update Will Jenkins at CBC.
Application to be made for the use of Wivenhoe Park and Woods on 18th June (see also Eddie email 13/09/16). Following the construction of new buildings and changes to the paths through the woods some remapping will be required. As the site has been extended it may be necessary to print Wivenhoe Park and Wivenhoe Woods on separate sides of the map.
SOS will not offer to host the East Anglian Schools Championship. The Havoc event at Hornchurch is a possibility.
The last two events are at Hylands and Hockley. Finding a planner for Hockley could be a problem, it will no doubt need further mapping and parking is limited, but it is considered to be a good venue.
The Compass Sport final is to be held on 16th October. Jennie has circulated members with the details and seeks a response by end of the month. Entry is subsidised by the Club.
Chris will again undertake the organising of the Mid-Week Winter Series. It is proposed to hold the events on the last Wednesday of the months October, November, January, February, March and April. This is variable to suit the organiser. Consideration to be given to advertising the event to other running clubs in an attempt to increase participation.

	Eddie

Jenny
Chris



	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04
7.05
	Future Fixtures

John C has compiled a list of members and their qualifications.
John will provide a date for another organiser’s event safety course.

John is also compiling a list of members showing volunteer jobs done.
Julie will issue latest Maldon map to Colin.
Volunteers are required for many of the events in 2017. (See John C email 13th September).


	John C

John C
Julie


	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03


	Mapping Report 
Kevin returns from holiday 24th Sept in time for printing the Highwoods maps.
Little mapping carried out since the Danbury Park event but Kevin should be available upon his return.
Kevin has sent Rachel Parnham at Essex Outdoors a copy of the map for their area we used in June.

	

	9.00
9.01

9.02

	Equipment and Club Kit
(PM9.012) John R has asked what was done on renewal of the equipment insurance and declaration of where equipment is stored. David reported that the insurance was placed on the same basis as before. The SI equipment tends to be with Julie or Steve as there are ongoing training activities. The situation needs to be reviewed and the position checked where we lend or borrow kit. It was thought that provided the other party is insured on the same basis then the insurance is still valid.
John has all the kit except for 3 items that are with Julie. The Start and Finish banners were also passed to Julie.

	John R/David

	10.00
10.01

	Webmaster’s Report

No report
	

	11.00
11.01

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
No report

	

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03

12.04

12.05

12.06

12.07

12.08

12.09

12.10

12.11
12.12
12.13
12.14

12.15

12.16

12.17

12.18

12.19

12.20

12.21
	Development Committee
The number of juniors attending coaching are significantly down since our coaching sessions were advertised as club coaching rather than specifically for the juniors. Overall numbers have been very low including adults who are mostly there as parents rather than attending independently. The next session will be advertised and promoted as junior training (although it will still be open to everyone) as it is BSSC prep. We hope this will increase the turnout for juniors.
There is a training session at Highwoods just two weeks before the Highwoods event on 9th October. Consideration to be given to relocate the training event to Hilly Fields. Chris would give Julie contact details for the ranger (email 13.09.16).
The junior’s mini-series has been very popular. There is one further event to be held on Saturday at Maldon. There have been over 120 competitors but unfortunately few of them return. Events attract 20-35 participants and few adults.
There was a good turnout for the Yvette Baker Trophy but SOS did not fare so well finishing 10th out of a field of 13.

SOS finished 18th out of 22 at the Peter Palmer event but even so it proved to be a very enjoyable weekend for all, winning the best team name – ‘The Only Way is Essex’.
The Community Games at Castle Park proved a success picking up interest from those attending the carnival. 62 juniors took part with 9 adults. Nobody completed the Selfie O’ course. The event was helped by having a good number of volunteers on the day.
World Orienteering Day was also enjoyed by the juniors who took part.
The Selfie O’ at the Broaks was very successful.

Hedingham will be carrying on but are limited by their financial resources. It would be good to select 5 and raise monies for participation in the international event at Palermo in Italy but this would cost about £7-800.

Ramsey School are taking part in lunch time activities each day. About 17-18 children take part. It is hoped some of the younger children will become interested to replace those who have moved on. Ramsey still have a team.
St Andrews are not appointing a new PE teacher but retraining a teaching assistant to cover the role. Julie is mentoring Sarah Prince to get things going.

Rachel is doing a good job at Brentwood School and this is now showing in their results.
Schools Week was very successful and all issues arising resolved.

Club nights never really took off though the Purple Pen course led by Kevin was considered very worthwhile and could be repeated. Clubmark asks for a regular club meeting at the same venue to encourage participation. However, with a small club such as ourselves covering a large area this does not prove to be practical and in any case the nature of the activity requires new locations. The importance of Clubmark is acknowledged but it was thought we should go back to argue the case.

There needs to be six linked mentored coaching sessions lead by Steve, Julie and Darren as part of their Level 2 Coaching qualification. Julie and Steve will be able to achieve this with the after school clubs. They will then undertake a final assessment. Once completed they will receive their certificates and these will be sent to Active Essex (see item 5.03 above).
Following earlier discussions relating to the remapping and sorting out the permanent course at Hanningfield there has been no response. Steve will approach them again.

Explorer Challenge maps have been produced by Maldon DC for the park. Three maps for 50p. The maps are not particularly good and some of the controls are missing and not in the correct locations. The maps have no reference to SOS for future participation. Steve will draft a letter for Colin to issue.
As 5.04 above Steve has made an application for a ‘Get Active’ grant from Colchester Borough Council and succeeded in securing the maximum grant of £1000. SOS will need to demonstrate that they have provided services by giving: a breakdown of costs; details of how the grant has been utilised; how many people have benefited from the grant; levels of increased participation / membership in activities. Monitoring to be returned by the end of February 2017 and August 2017 to include all financial evidence and supportive documentation. The application was for a full training kit from SI comprising 20 dibbers, 1 master station, 12 stations, printer and case etc. cost £2329.40. SOS currently hold 44 stations. Increasing the number would give us greater independence and lessen our requirement to borrow kit from EA which attracts a levy. We do not need another printer but probably need more stakes. (Following the meeting Steve has reported the printer and case is one of the major costs and if this were substituted for 10 stakes the cost would come down to £1877.12. This is agreed by Chairman’s email 13.09.16).
Control boxes are sealed units and have to be sent back to the manufacturers for replacement batteries.

Active Chelmsford are running a funding workshop at the Civic Centre on Wednesday next week. They are offering £200.00 for the promotion of physical activity. Immediately following the meeting Rachel has undertaken to attend on behalf of SOS.
Following the meeting Steve also reported that following the appeal for Sainsbury Active Kids vouchers we have purchased a new set of training kites and some cones and bean bags.

	Julie
Chris

Steve
Steve/Julie/
Darren

Steve
Steve/Colin
Steve

Rachel



	13.00
13.01
13.02
	EAOA Report
The EAOA web site includes their latest AGM minutes.
Barbara Becket has been awarded the Bill Stevens Trophy.


	

	14.00
14.01
14.02
	Membership Report
Due to everything now being handled electronically by BOF it is difficult for Geraldine to keep abreast of changes to the membership.
There has been some difficulty logging on to the BOF web site via Geraldine’s log in. Geraldine will contact BOF.

	Geraldine

	15.00

15.01
	Annual General Meeting

The AGM is to be held 3 weeks hence – Monday 3rd October at Colin and Lyn’s house Dedham. Constitutionally the Agenda and any proposed changes to the Constitution need to be circulated to the full membership today. See Colin’s email following the meeting.

In the email from BOF enclosing the Club Renewal Notice it says in bold text:-
‘Please ensure that your club’s constitution is, up to date or updated at the next opportunity/AGM, so that it aligns with Safeguarding as listed in Appendix B of O-Safe page 28’. The required amendment is noted on the proposed AGM agenda. It was also agreed that we should propose to omit Clause 20 of the Constitution relating to disciplinary procedures and this would be incorporated in a separate Disciplinary and Procedures document to be agreed taking reference from information already embodied in the BOF O-Safe document. Lyn would spearhead this.

 
	Lyn

	16.00
16.01

16.02
16.03

16.04
	Any Other Business
(PM 15.02) Maldon have sorted an alternative timing arrangement for the Saltmarsh 75 run and therefore have no requirement to borrow the SI kit.
(PM 15.03) The proposal to use Carver Barracks at Wimbish as a possible orienteering venue has been considered. It is a little far for SOS to use and not particularly demanding. However, it would be a shame to lose the opportunity and the details would be passed to WAOC.
The SI licence has expired. Julie was to contact Andrew. Eddie subsequently advises Bruce neds to provide new key.

Dave Skinner has asked about toilets for the Hilly Fields event. They will be needed and Julie would locate details of a small local firm used at another event.


	Colin

Julie
Julie

	17.00
17.01
17.02
	Date of Next Meetings
Annual General Meeting       3rd October         Colin & Lyn’s house
                                                                         Grove Hill House Dedham

Committee Meeting               28th November   Venue to be agreed


	


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.30 hrs
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